The Jogorku Kenesh and Citizens’ Access:
Parliament’s Website and Related Issues

The Parliament of the Kyrgyz Republic has made significant progress in
developing its website so that citizens may stay informed and involved in the
law-making process, but gaps exist that compromise a free and effective
exchange between citizens and their lawmakers.

A Problem of Access

Unlike the case in many countries, citizens of Kyrgyzstan find it difficult to enter
the house where their laws are made. The parliaments of many countries allow
individuals to pass relatively freely into the building where legislative hearings and
formal floor sessions of the members are being held, subject only to a screening for
hidden weapons. There, of course, security personnel are on standby to deal with
any potential problems, but, nevertheless, interested persons may often freely
attend scheduled committee hearings, go to the office of a particular parliament
member to drop off a letter or document, or sit in the viewing gallery during voting
sessions —



Remedy When Physical Access is Limited

Access by citizens to their representatives and to the law-making process is vital.
Without access and ready forms of participation, transparency is severely hindered,
and democratic governance is undermined where barriers to a free exchange of
information between the citizenry and legislature are high. For democratic
governance to work effectively members of the legislature need to be able to easily
interact with citizens and organizations, easily receive letters from constituents,
without difficulty take delivery of research reports and documents — particularly
those that relate to legislation under consideration. Of equal or greater import,
citizens need to be able to follow what is developi


http://www.kenesh.kg/

year, even though such information is vital in order that society and the various
interests (teachers, taxi drivers, business persons) may determine which parliament
members are supporting or opposing matters of concern to them. It is commendable
that JK leaders have moved forward to provide citizens with this information.

In addition, there is a much more available on the website: Rules of Procedure;
News; Agendas for JK committee meetings, JK meetings, and Faction meetings; an
About Parliament section, including the KR Constitution; Work Schedules; Bills
and their movement; Voting Results; the JK Structure, with information about
Factions, Committees, a list of JK members and their biographies; and a JK
Apparatus section that includes information on the senior staff and their telephone
contacts. Further, thereis a






analysis is a combination of several documents including a statement of purpose
or intent; a review considering legal, gender, human rights, anticorruption and
environmental factors; and a side-by-side comparison of the current law and the
proposed new language. The side-by-side comparison is particularly valuable as
there one can see exactly what changes in the language of current law is being
proposed.

However, the current analyses unfortunately usually present an incomplete
picture of the nature of the debate on proposed legislation. Evidence of counter-






